
General Committee Meeting 2 June 1914 

Present Mr Parnaby presided. 

Dr Ross Messrs: W H Andrew, R Brown, T F Kershaw, H H Knight, A Morris,H Slatter & R Whitworth. 

 

Minutes of Previous Meeting read and confirmed. 

 

Business Arising: 

 

Mr Parnaby reported that Bowler had agreed to give up the land used by the golf club and was 

willing to accept the sum of £20 and one year’s grazing by way of compensation for unexhausted 

improvements. Rent to the estate to be £38 and tithe of 17/- per annum. 

The Committee was unable to accede to Bowler’s request to be allowed to graze lay horses on the 

links. 

Reports of the Committees. 

 

Greens Committee reported work done. It was decided to order new blade and bed for cutters. 

 

Handicap Committee reported Mr H H Knight proposed and was seconded by Mr Morris that the 

Committee have the power to reduce a handicap during the progress of the competition for the 

Captain’s Prize. 

 

Mr Brown proposed and was seconded by Mr Parnaby that the handicap at the commencement of 

every competition be adhered to during that competition.  For the amendment 2. Against 4. 

Resolution put and carried 5 against 2. 

 

The Caddie Committee report the appointment of Rogers as caddie master, his remuneration to be 

the fees he will receive as caddie master and for the cleaning of clubs and boots. 

The following applicants were elected to membership of the Club. 

Applicant Proposer Seconder 
Mr Lees Hyde Mr J Whitehead Mr G Butterworth 
2 Cow Hill Lane   
Wm Monk H G Hall Mr H H Knight 
Dr Steel Dr Bleasdale Mr H S Heap 
Mr Jas Wrigley Mr S Hall Mr Earnshaw 
Mr J R Shaw Rev H Parnaby Mr E Entwistle 
Rev T J Bevan Rev H Parnaby Mr E Entwistle 
Mr W H Barratt Mr J Barratt Mr R Whitworth 
 Ladies  
Mrs Lees Hyde Mr J Whitehead Mr G Butterworth 
Mrs Monk Mr H G Hall Mr H H Knight 
Mrs Steel Dr Bleasdale Mr H S Heap 
Mrs J R Shaw Rev H Parnaby Mr E Entwistle 
 Honorary Members  
Mr John Wilson Mr J R Widdop Mr J T Lupton 

  



 

 

A complaint having been laid before the Committee that a member of the club had bought balls lost 

by our members, from a neighbouring farmer, it was decided that Mr Parnaby would see the 

member in question and point out to him that this was a breach of the rule already laid down by the 

Committee and that it was not in accordance with golf etiquette nor the rules of good fellowship. 

It was also decided that notices be displayed that any further breach of this rule would be dealt with 

by expulsion. 

 

It was resolved that except where entry lists are arranged, partners be drawn for all competitions. 

Details to be managed by the handicap committee. 

 

Thomas F Kershaw. 

 

 

 

 


